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In our previous newsletter of June 2022 we wrote to continue donating € 2000.00 per month 
to the group of people who want to continue Father André's work for the time being. 

The emphasis is on provisional because there is no 
successor who is willing or able to take over the work of our 
deceased Father. 
The people who do this now, so-called Agregados , are 
passionate volunteers from the parish of Saint Anna in 
Maputo. These persons are under the reliable leadership of 
Father Huub Kuijpers. He has also indicated that he is only 
willing/able to do this work temporarily, given his age and 
other busy activities. 
 
At a recent board meeting, our treasurer reported that the 
system described above is working, he is getting feedback 
that the money is being received in good order and 
distributed to the protégés. 
He also receives overviews of what the money was used for 

and this appears to meet the wishes of our board and as was also the case when Father 
André took care of the distribution himself. 
Next year's spring newsletter will contain more information about 
the financial situation of our Foundation and expectations for the 
future. 
 
Our chairman Sjef van Zon also had a conversation with the 
superior of the parish of Saint Anna in Maputo, Father Geraldo . 
Father André's work was discussed here and he was also able to 
give a description of the last week of our Father's life. The family 
van Zon was very happy with this information. 
 
Commander Geraldo also reported that Father André's in Maputo 
grave is well maintained by his protégés. 
In the meantime, a commemorative plaque has been placed on 
the grave on December 2nd and we received a few photos of this 
that we do not want to withhold from you. 
 

 
 
We hope to have informed you sufficiently. If you would like further information, please do 
not hesitate to contact one of the board members listed below. 
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